# Rainham Village Primary School and Nursery

# Newsletter



www.rainhamvillage.havering.sch.uk

Issue Date: Wednesday 2nd November 2022

Dear Parents.

Welcome back to a busy half term with school trips going out for Yr. 4, Yr. 5 and Yr. 6. We also have workshops taking place in school for Yr. 3 linked to their History topic of the Stone Age and workshops for Yr. 2 linked to their History topic of Remembrance day.

Remember the dates for the Christmas concerts are on the calendar on the website www.rainhamvillage.havering.sch.uk

A big thank you goes out to the parents of the children in 5CL - the class may be small but the turn out was mighty. It was lovely to hear the children explain to their parents all of the different areas of learning they have experienced over the last half term.

#### Choir

Is there anyone else in KS2 who would like to join the choir? Currently Mrs Gee has a loyal but small band of choir members which will make it difficult for them to perform at their usual Christmas events. Should your child be interested in this offer, please email Mrs Gee directly - agee@rainhamvillage.havering.sch.uk. Choir takes place after school on a Thursday.





# Jeans for Genes Day

Thank you for all of your contributions. As a school we raised £180.60

#### School Trips

The closing date to return all permission slips and payment for the Year 4 trip to the Barbican is 9am on Thursday  $3^{rd}$  November 2022. A trip for Yr. 6 has been booked to the National Gallery for Thursday  $8^{th}$  December 2022, a letter with details will come out this week.

continued overleaf...

## Children in Need - Friday 18th November 2022

BBC Children in Need is a charity that provides grants and funding to projects based in the UK that have the aim of helping disadvantaged young people. This help comes in a wide variety of forms. For example, a lot of Children in Need's invaluable work involves supporting charities that help children who have been affected by poverty, disabilities, abuse, and mental health difficulties.

As a school we will be taking part in The Great SPOTacular on Friday 18th and will actively be encouraging children to wear spots. Please donate what you can afford and collecting buckets will be on the school gates on that morning and afternoon. All loose change gratefully received.



# Dates for your diary

#### Rescheduled Class Assembly - 1HA

Class 1HA rescheduled class assembly takes place on Tuesday  $8^{\text{th}}$  November at 8.45 am

Please wait in the hub and we will let you in.

### Rescheduled Parents' Evenings for 1HA and 4KV

These will take place on Tuesday  $8^{th}$  November at the previously published times. If you have forgotten what time you were given, please ask your child's teacher or alternatively contact the school office.

#### Inset Days

School is closed to pupils for an INSET day on Friday 4th November 2022.

Reminder to all parents of Yr.6 that you needed to have applied for a secondary school place by 31.10.22. If you haven't done this, please do so as a matter of urgency by visiting <a href="www.havering.gov.uk/admissions/secondary">www.havering.gov.uk/admissions/secondary</a>

We say a fond farewell to Ms Villacis, Mr Limehouse and Mrs Griffiths as they leave us for pastures new. We thank them for all they have done and wish them every success in the future.



H.R. Harrow Head Teacher